
Town of Cornish 
Selectmen’s Business Meeting 

September 14, 2016 
 
Emily Ward, Daniel Sherman, and Mathieu Cama were present for the Business Meeting. 
 
Accounts Payable, Payroll Warrant and August 31 Meeting Minutes where approved and 
signed. 
 
The Selectmen meet with Peggi Aspinal of the Sacopee Rescue Board, to discuss adding 
new board members. Peggi will communicate with Kaye on the wordage of an Ad for the 
Shopping Guide.  
 
A four Town meeting; a contract for the four towns; lack of a paramedic on all calls; 
breakdown rate of units; criteria for filing a grievance with the Rescue Board, and the 
delivery date of the new Rescue unit were discussed. The Selectmen will follow up with 
Peggi on Oct 5 or Oct 12 at 5PM. 
  
The Selectmen meet with Sandy Howe, Calista Cross, and Diann Perkins from the 
Historical Society to discuss the Boston Post Cane. They presented the Selectmen with a 
new list and a notebook with documentation of what they have found so far.  
 
Dan asked that Desirae check to make sure that the Amerigas rate is $1.39 as was written 
in the contract. 
 
Tree Growth letters were signed and are ready to be sent.  
 
New G. A. Appendices for the October 2016 through September 2017 year. Dan moved 
to accept the new appendices A-D. Mat seconded, all in favor. The appendices were 
signed and ready for filing 
 
Sherriff King’s email about sharing a deputy with the local towns was discussed. Dan 
will respond. 
 
The Selectmen entered Executive Session 1 M.R.S.A. § 405(6) (F)  
 
Kaye reported an $11,000 increase of tax payment during the discount period. 
 
Online Rapid Renewal: for July there were 2. For August there were 9 and so far for 
September there have been 6. 
 
Kaye is working on changing addresses in Vision and Trio.  
 
The Selectmen asked Kaye to email Peter Pawlowski about attending the Workshop  
Meeting next Wednesday September 21 to work on Personal Property. 



 
Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Business Meeting 
September 14, 2016 

 
Pike Hall plans status. Still no word from Karen. Emily will email her again. 
 
Medical Marijuana Ordinance. The Planning Board will review the draft on September 
19, and then return it to the Selectmen to send to the Maine Municipal Association.  
 
Insulation from Peter Fleweling was received. Peter is contacting an Arundel Contractor 
about the labor for the Fire Barn. 
 
4 and 5 Town Meetings. No word from Rob Heard.  
 
A letter from the Maine Department of Environmental Protection was received for Tom 
Mango. It contained the Wastewater Facility Inspection Report. Tom will be contacted 
about the letter and a copy will be filed.  
 
A letter form Habitat for Humanity York County was received, and will be filed with 
General Assistance Information. 
 
 A Letter from Matthew Haley at the Sanford Vet Center was received. The Selectmen 
asked Desirae to contact him about meeting with them on November 2 at 5PM. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:05PM 
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